
Let Me be Your Ex Chapter 407- 408

Chapter 407
Shao’s mother also heard the sound and looked at the door of the ward. After seeing the
person standing at the door, her expression became cold to the extreme. Without saying
anything, she uttered a faint word: “Get out!”

Turning his head to the side of the bed after speaking, the whole person breathed out of
anger.

Miriam constricted her eyes, not surprisingly she would be treated like this, the knuckles
holding the doorknob tightened silently, resisting the emotions in her heart, and froze
there motionless.

Tao Waner held his breath, glanced at Mother Lu, and then turned to the door. Before
leaving the house, she glanced at Miriam briefly, and smiled slightly, “My aunt is in some
condition, so her mood is not stable recently.”

As she said, her eyes fell uncontrollably, Miriam’s delicate knuckles on the doorknob,
the diamond ring was really attractive.

Miriam shifted her gaze along her gaze, quickly understood, put her hand back, and
responded faintly: “I know, thank you.”

When someone lifted her foot to leave, she took off the ring at the door and put it in her
purse.

When she stepped to the hospital bed, Mother Shao still didn’t want to look at her. She
noticed that she was approaching and sarcastically said, “Why, come and see if I am
dead?”

Miriam lightly curled her lips and responded with a smile: “Just standing at the door for a
while, I think you are full of anger, I am afraid that you will live a hundred years.”

Mother Shao’s face changed suddenly when she was choked. She turned her head and
her eyes were full of shock and anger. As soon as she passed her finger, she coughed
violently without saying anything.

Miriam looked down and saw her face flushed from coughing, before turning around and
pouring a glass of water on the table, she brought the water to her lips and stroked her
back.

Mother Shao breathed heavily, but she was unwilling to take the glass of water, she
insisted on pushing it away, turning over to get out of bed.



When Miriam saw this, she pushed the person back on the bed with one hand, her tone
stiffened unconsciously, “You didn’t mean you want to spend time with Bryan? Now you
will retreat. If you are bored, it will not be done. we.”

After saying something, Shao’s mother held the cup of water and poured it out, and then
calmed down a little bit, lying on the bed and closing her eyes.

Miriam put the water glass aside and looked at the old man on the hospital bed with her
eyes deep.

She looked much older than the last time she met, and her undecorated face showed
clear lines on her face, her complexion turned yellow, showing a sickness.

Miriam’s heart was a little heavy, and Shao’s mother’s resistance to her was more
serious than she thought.

She deliberately constricted her eyes and stood aside, with a cold tone, “I heard that
your old illness has relapsed. I didn’t need to see you originally. But some time ago, you
Tuo Bryan brought the children’s clothes and toys. They liked it very much. , Depending
on your grandma’s identity, I also have to greet you.”

As soon as she heard the child, Shao’s mother’s closed eyes slowly opened, and finally
she was willing to give Miriam a straight look.

There was a light flashing in the eyes of the old man. Miriam pretended not to know, and
gently curled her lips, “An Yan is now recovering well and has gained a little weight. He
really likes the little bell you bought him. Now he is walking at home more and more. The
more stable.”

As she said, the child’s appearance rose and fell in her mind, and the smile in her eyes
slowly deepened, and her whole body exuded the mother’s warm breath.

When Mother Shao heard this, she slowed down vigilantly, and glanced at her
disdainfully, “Don’t you want to use the two children as a stepping stone. I recognize
them. As for you, I firmly refuse. Bryan is willing to follow me for you. Be right, when my
body recovers, I will definitely find a way to get them back to Shao’s house.”

“If you are confident that you have this ability, then you are free.” Miriam’s expression
was slightly stiff, and she responded with the same disdain, “and I don’t need your
acknowledgment. If you don’t want to listen to these words, then I won’t bother.”

After she finished speaking, she turned and left.

When Shao’s mother saw this, her mouth opened, and she was still blocking her exit
before she was about to step out of the ward.”Where is Anxi? How is my
granddaughter?”



She hadn’t seen Anxi, only heard Bryan mentioned it intentionally or unintentionally,
knowing that she would call “Daddy” now, and she missed it.

Miriam turned her back to Mother Shao, and the corner of her mouth instantly raised a
smile. After turning her head, she returned to her calmness, “Anxi is relatively quiet,
sometimes very cold, and her personality is very similar to Bryan.”

After she finished speaking, carefully observing the changes in Shao’s eyes, she took
out her purse and rummaged in it while lifting her foot back.

“I remember. The first-year photo of the two children just taken some time ago. I have
kept one here. If you like it, keep it. Just keep it for a while.”

While talking, Miriam pulled out the photo from the wallet folder and handed it to Shao
Mother.

The two little guys in the photo touched their heads together and smiled at each other.
They looked particularly cute. Mother Shao only glanced at it, and her heart melted. She
subconsciously took the photo and looked down.

Upon seeing this, Miriam slowly evoked a successful smile. She stuffed her purse back,
and then said: “You have a good rest, I have things to do later, so I won’t bother.”

After speaking, he raised his foot and walked out of the ward.

Mother Shao didn’t hear everything until the door of the ward was taken. She was still
immersed in the photo in her hand, with a rare loving smile on her face.

I don’t think she was born so mean, and there are some soft areas in her heart that can’t
be easily touched.

Miriam understands that this soft area in Shao’s mind is her only hope for victory.

When people were already far away, Shao’s mother moved the photo into the drawer
beside the bed. Only then did she find the watermark on the back of the photo clearly
printed with the logo and address of a photo studio.

Certain desires rose uncontrollably in my heart.

On the other side, Tao Waner met Bryan head-on at the end of the hospital corridor. The
man glanced at her with deep eyes, and said nonchalantly, “Let’s talk.”

Tao Waner was a little startled, he obviously didn’t like the emphasis of his words, and
he knew what he wanted to say in his heart, but he still followed in a ghostly pace.

The two sat down on the bench in the back garden of the hospital. Bryan looked down
and held his breath, but Tao Waner couldn’t help but spoke first, “Do you want me to
keep it secret for you?”



Hearing this, the man was silent again, and then asked, “What is the secret?”

Tao Waner put her hands in the pockets of her white coat, her eyes were empty, and
she smiled pale when she heard the words, “I see the ring on Sister Miriam’s hand.”

She let out a sigh of foul breath, not surprised by this ending, on the contrary, there was
a sigh of relief.

Previously, she said that as long as Bryan was single, she had the right to pursue. After
returning from Kyoto that time, even if she tried to persuade herself to let go countless
times in her heart, she still had some uncontrollable emotions flowing in her body.

Now it’s alright, I can finally give up.

But now sitting next to the man made her feel particularly depressed, so she stood up,
smiled and told him: “Auntie’s attitude towards you and Sister Miriam hasn’t been
relaxed yet, I won’t tell her about this. It will be better to wait until you find the right time.”

Seeing people raising their feet to leave, Bryan’s expression relaxed slightly, and he got
up and stared at her back, “Your father is sick.”

Tao Waner paused in his footsteps, a little unbelievable, but I heard Bryan still add, “I’m
afraid you are worried that I didn’t see a doctor in this hospital. Contact Lin Shui for the
specific situation and he will tell you.”

After hearing this, the woman turned her face, her eyes were red, and she was even
more annoyed when she saw that he was holding the winning ticket, “What do you want
to tell me? Because of my disobedience and falling out with my family, I seem to be
ignorant. , But aren’t you the same?”

Bryan smiled bleakly, “I didn’t say no. There are many things in this world that are hard
to have in both ways. The specific choice depends on you.”

As soon as he finished speaking, his expression suddenly softened when he saw it. Tao
Waner noticed something and turned his face to see Miriam slowly approaching here.

Chapter 408
In the evening of the next day, Miriam and his entourage landed in Kyoto by plane.

Zhiheng sent a driver to pick him up, saying that a wine bureau was set up near the hotel
where she was staying. The hangover was not clear the night before. At this time, she
felt sick when she heard the word “wine”, but she still couldn’t show anything on her face.
Maybe she tugged at the corner of her mouth stiffly, seeing that the physically strong
driver dragged her luggage into the trunk.

In addition to Liao Qiu, Miriam also brought Xiao Zhang with him. Although he was not
agile, he was always pragmatic, and Miriam was assured of him.



As soon as the door of the commercial vehicle was opened, Liao Qiu glanced at her face
and asked her: “Director, are you uncomfortable?”

Miriam glanced at her slightly, but raised her hand for a sign, without answering. She
hadn’t had a good rest in the past two days, and she was somewhat exhausted from
running back and forth.

Liao Qiu pursed his lips, then looked at the Xiao Zhang behind him again, his big eyes
flashed suddenly, filled with excitement: “Brother Zhang, this is my first time in Kyoto,
and I am a little nervous.”

Xiao Zhang smiled at her. Just about to speak, he saw her unbuckle her body and sat
down beside him.

The faint smell of perfume on the woman’s body suddenly poured into his nasal cavity,
involving some strange perceptions. Xiao Zhang glanced at her awkwardly, and hid
away slightly inaudible.

Without knowing it, Liao Qiuyou leaned a few minutes closer, peeked into the window
with his neck, his body crossed the small piece from the front, his delicate arms ran
across the man’s chest seemingly inadvertently, turning his head and sighed with a
smile: “Here gorgeous.”

Xiao Zhang’s face was slightly ill, and he responded, “Yes, it’s so beautiful.”

His eyes fell on the side face of the woman in front of him without turning, and his throat
moved up and down.

And the woman who wanders about the scenery outside the window seems to have no
sense of all this.

Not long after, the body stopped at the door of a hotel, Miriam got out of the car,
recognized the middle-aged man standing at the door, and nodded at him slightly.

The man also recognized Miriam at a glance, but he was surprised secretly.
Unexpectedly, the last time she met in Kyoto for a short time, she would actually put her
unremarkable driver in her eyes.

“Director Lu, last time we were on a business trip, Mr. Huang failed to visit Yingxin
personally, so this time a wine bureau was specially set up to show our sincerity in
cooperating with your company.”

He spoke without leaking, and while talking, he stretched out his hand to lead people
toward the hotel room.

Miriam raised her heel, although she was greeting her face, but she was worried in her
heart.



According to common sense, Zhiheng is Party A and Yingxin is Party B. In fact, there is
no need to entertain, let alone a director-level figure, so there is no need to alarm the top
leaders of companies like Mr. Huang.

The doubts in Miriam’s heart hadn’t subsided, and he stepped into the private room, and
saw Mr. Huang standing up to meet him, with a peaceful smile, and the last meeting with
him was two auras.

“President Huang, it’s been a long time.” Despite hesitation, Miriam stretched out her
hand quickly and shook him gently.

Mr. Huang pursed his lips and smiled, and his eyes fell on Miriam, as if he was exploring
something. It wasn’t until the atmosphere was slightly embarrassing that he narrowed
his gaze, “The last time I met in a hurry, there was a problem with Miss Lu’s attitude, I’m
sorry.”

While talking, he reached out and pointed at a small table next to the dining table, “The
dishes are still being prepared. Would Director Lu play two games with my old man?”

Miriam constricted her eyes and gently pulled her lips.

“If Mr. Huang likes it, I naturally have no reason not to be with me.” She smiled and
followed her steps.

Liao Qiu and Xiao Zhang stood side by side behind Miriam. Seeing this, the woman
couldn’t help biting her lip and tugging on the sleeve of the person next to her, muttering
in a low voice, “Why do I feel that President Huang’s motives are impure? It’s not
because of our director.”

Xiao Zhang also faintly felt wrong, but he didn’t say anything, just followed closely.

President Huang just took his seat and saw Xiao Zhang who was following him, his
expression paused slightly, and he signaled to the space next to him, “This is here with
Director Lu, do you want to sit down and play two?”

Miriam and President Huang were seated opposite each other. They didn’t hesitate
when they saw this, and turned around and told Xiao Zhang, “Since President Huang
specially invited it, let’s play together.”

Xiao Zhang sat down, and Mr. Huang called another subordinate next to him. The
opponent is a family, Miriam and President Huang cooperated tacitly. The two won a few
in a row, and several times there were only one or two cards left in the hand. The little
Zhang could only suffocate a green face.

“Director Lu has good card skills, he is very clever, and suits my liking.” Mr. Huang was
so happy that he threw a hand of cards out, and there were only a few cards left in his
hand.



Miriam smiled without saying a word, pretending to deal with the cards intently, but in
the bottom of her heart was speculating about Huang’s intentions.

After a few rounds, Mr. Huang’s words increasingly touched on privacy. “Director Lu
looks very young. I heard that the child is already one year old. I was surprised. I don’t
know the father of the child…”

Miriam lost a card and was intercepted by the next Xiao Zhang. Then he played three
times and divided two. He watched him clean the cards in his hand, and finally laughed
cheerfully, “I won, I finally won. Put.”

Miriam pursed her lips and was amused by his comical appearance, and then she also
shifted the conversation along the way, pretending that she hadn’t heard Mr. Huang’s
question clearly.

I couldn’t help being alert. I turned around and saw that the dishes on the table were
almost ready, so I got up and said, “Mr. Huang, you are very good at playing cards, and I
want to discuss it with you again when I have a chance, but today we rushed all the way,
and we were a little tired. Yes, I have to hurry up tomorrow morning…”

Hearing the words, Mr. Huang quickly expressed his understanding, and he led people
towards the dining table.

After drinking two rounds of wine, Miriam could thoroughly see that President Huang
was not as difficult to deal with as the last time he saw him. On the contrary, he was
polite to everyone, and he could not reach the leader like Xiao Zhang and Liao Qiu.
Levels are also good words.

It’s just that Miriam didn’t dare to judge whether the appearance was true or pretended.

At the table, the man was unambiguous when he drank, as if he came with a purpose,
pouring it down glass by glass. Even if Miriam wanted to hide from the wine, it was not
easy to save his face, so he could only drink it glass by glass.

Finally, my cheeks were flushed with the drink, and my consciousness was slightly
trance.

Xiao Zhang clenched his fists under the table, staring at Miriam without turning his eyes.
Liao Qiu pursed his lips for a long time. When Mr. Huang smiled and wanted to toast
again, he couldn’t help cursing “old harlot”, then he slapped the table and stood up.

“Mr. Huang, I have always admired you very much, knowing that Zhiheng Jewelry can
only flourish in your hands and become one of the best jewelry brands in China.” She
pursed her lips slightly, her expression softened, “I have heard of you. His romantic
history, for the sake of first love, never marry forever, this kind of infatuated and
dedicated spirit is worthy of learning from future generations.”



After she finished speaking, she raised her glass, raised her head and poured it down,
then said, “I respect you!”

After a few words, the bustling wine table fell silent for a moment, and everyone was
speechless. Miriam held his chin and looked at Liao Qiu, pretending to be drunk and
refused to comment.

Mr. Huang’s soft smile was stiff, as if he didn’t want to hear these words from a junior on
such occasions, or because these words aroused some memories, he saw the corners
of his lips hooking hard. After he drank the wine in his hand, he smiled and said, “It’s all
a long time ago. I didn’t expect anyone to remember.”

His mood seemed a little depressed. Seeing this, Liao Qiu sat down slightly proudly, and
then glanced at Xiao Zhang next to him, blinking at her constantly, “How did you know
this?”

“Check it out.” Liao Qiu smiled and shook the phone in his hand.”Who told him to plot
against our Director Lu, I shouldn’t mention him.”

She took it for granted, and the smile on her face grew thicker.
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